Planning and Finance Committee Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, October 23, 2024, 6:00 pm
Spotlight Room

Call to Order 6:00 pm 
Roll Call
Committee:
2

☐ Senator Blanco-Lobo, CAS Faculty
☒ Senator Bonnell, MIL Faculty, PFC Chair
☐ Senator Cottingham, Student Senator, Secretary
☒ Dr. Cutting, Provost Designee (non-voting)
☒ Senator Gaucin, Student Senator
☒ Senator Godwyll, COE Faculty
☒ Senator Gonzalez, Student Senator
☒ AVP Hendrix, VPFP Designee (non-voting)
☒ Senator Horst, WKCFA Faculty, Senate Chair
☐ Senator Lawson, CS Rep 
☒ Senator Leone, Student Senator
☒ AVP Polifka, VP Student Affairs Designee (non-voting)
☒ Senator Sankara, COB Faculty
Guests: None
Public Comment: none
1. Approval of Committee Minutes from 9/25/2024
Motion by Senator Horst seconded by Senator Godwyll, to approve minutes. There was a question about including a link to the VP Petree’s presentation slide desk. The motion carried. 
2. Planning for the PFC 2024–2025 Priorities Report
· At the September 11 meeting, PFC had agreed in principle to address the University budget based on the email message President Tarhule sent to faculty, staff, and students. A RISE Taskforce has been established with its co-chairs Chair Horst and AVP Hendrix.
· On October 9 the campus community learned news of the new College of Engineering building potentially being relocated to the COUNTRY Financial® property [1709 and 1711 General Electric Road, Bloomington, IL]. The Board of Trustees approved this purchase at their October 11 meeting. Chair Horst suggested that the Committee discuss changing our Priorities Report to investigate this purchase and implications.
· Bonnell had reached out individually to PFC members for their thoughts about instead focusing the Priorities Report on the new off-campus building. This was one of the suggested topics by the Executive Committee the Committee received at the beginning of the fall semester. 
· Areas of concern in the report could include which elements of the previous designs will carry over into the new space; transportation for students (how often and which buses travel to the east of Bloomington); dining options; and short-term and long-term considerations for this change in locale.
· The Committee unanimously voted to focus on the new building College of Engineering.
The Committee discussed the early planning for from PFC for Priorities Report around this issue.
· Timing of the move
· West building will have access by University in November 2024.
· East building will become ISU’s property at the end of 2026.

· Concerns
· Transportation
· Those on campus involved include Nick Stoff, Mike Gebeke, Wendy Polifka. They will work on the Connect Transit partnership.
· Transportation is currently the number 1 question/concern.
· Godwyll suggested we engage in simulations of multiple situations/multiple stops/etc.
· Cutting shared we need more collaborative scheduling that consider the engineering courses.
· Sankara stated we may also need/want to explore the option of teaching some non-engineering courses at the new site.
· Bonnell questioned parking (should be free) and also potential of a satellite site.
· There were questions on how this fits within the driving culture vs. bus culture (environmental issues?), bike path (Constitution Trail), and the effect of increase in traffic on Vernon Ave that has a school zone.
· Block scheduling
· Consider the pros and cons
· There was a discussion of this several years ago in Academic Senate.
· Provost Yazedjian will be leading this issue.
· Possibility of the Provost attending to our committee meeting in January. 
· The Provost’s Office is currently getting fresh data about how many classes are out of block scheduling.
· Facilities
· How do the previous plans conform or change for this new space?
· What will go into the other building?
· Will there be a student services presence at the location?
· What are the considerations for onsite vs offsite, embedded counselors, case managers, etc.
· Housing
· It seems there aren’t many student options close to the area on the east side.

· What is the PFC role relative to the Space Planning Committee? 
· Can they come in and talk about it? Polifka is on that committee.
· Horst suggests we provide an initial report to the Academic Senate.
· Perhaps our committee’s role is to be a hub to help gather information to present to the Senate.

· Future meetings
· At our next meeting, November 20, we will be joined by guests Dean of College of Engineering Tom Keyser, and Mike Gebeke, the Associate Vice President of Facilities Services. We can work through a SWOT analysis (Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, Threats) and learn why this property was attractive for the University. From this discussion we can create questions the committee would like to investigate.
· On November 21 at 1-2:30 pm PFC will be given a tour of GE building. The tour was arranged by Matthew Hanks, Project Manager. Bonnell explained that the tour was scheduled after ISU has access, and when someone from facilities can be present during work hours. Bonnell will forward the Outlook invite. We can carpool as needed.
· Invitation possibilities for future meetings 
· November/December: VP Petree, financing and planning, budget model
· January: Provost Yazedjian, block scheduling
· ISU Chief of Police Woodruff, security at the new site
· VP Johnson (and maybe Dawn Pote), student services

3. Review of 2024 Academic Facilities Priorities Report (prepared by Academic Facilities Advisory Committee)
The Committee reviewed the Facilities Report completed in September 2024. 
· Horst shared that PFC asks questions of the AFAC, then lets the Academic Senate know we have read and discussed the report.
· Bonnell can contact Mike Gebeke with our questions (as he is an AFAC member).
· These are AEF (Academic Enhancement Fee - a student fee) funded projects (not large-scale capital requests to the state).
· Note: AEF is only used for academic facilities - e.g., the CVA Rotunda [includes technology upgrades for students]; can’t be used for fixing Admin buildings. There is a committee that determines which projects get prioritized. We discussed that in Bone, some spaces are free, some are rented depending on the renter too. Some spaces are free for RSOs, since they already paying with fees, while other spaces may cost more.
· It is now out-of-date particularly references to the College of Engineering building and the Strategic Plan.
4. Update on 9.2 Appropriate Use Policy 
Bonnell provided an update from a 10/11 meeting with Dan Taube, Chief Information Security Officer. 
· The policy is very old now and not generally effective. 
· It needs to be updated, some of the proposed language is too muddy.
· Not all the proposed language will remain. 
· When possible it should refer to other policies (including the Code of Ethics) rather than restate language in 9.2. 
· We discussed the expanded definition of information, including written documents. Based on definitions of record management (in other words, written documents are covered in 9.2). This feels like overreach.
· We should talk with Alice Maginnis (and maybe Rob Blemler) regarding Policy 7.1.55 (https://policy.illinoisstate.edu/fiscal/general/7-1-55/) and procedures (https://recordsmanagement.illinoisstate.edu/)
· It was noted that any time anybody has a ULID, they through a series of screens, but at the end you have to agree to Policy 9.2. Also, HLC accreditation process focuses on appropriate usage.
· Bonnell has created an excel file that maps the old and new language in the policy revision - easier to see what’s new and what is old.
· Horst asked Bonnell to keep working with Dan Taube to continue to work to find middle ground.
· Godwyll shared that there is a slightly different conceptualization of “information” that is becoming too broad to fall under this restrictive use.
· Horst feels that this policy is drifting into the other existing record management space.
· There is some concern about “violations,” and that in that application it seems to be asymmetric in being more severe for individuals than for the institution.
5. 2024–2025 PFC Calendar 
Horst volunteered to chair the January 22 in Bonnell’s absence. 
6. Adjourn
Motion by Senator Leone, seconded by Senator Godwyll, to approve minutes. The motion carried.
Adjourned at 7:30 pm
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